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WIND UPDATE
We are now printing paper 
copies of the WIND for all our 
subscribers! 

We want to make sure that anyone 
who wants a copy is able to get 
one. (The WIND will continue 
to be online, as well). The average 
cost of one paper, including 
printing and postage is $1.70.

If you would be interested in a 3 
month subscription, please send 
$15.00 to: 

The WIND
PO Box 194
Vinalhaven, ME 04863

We will continue this offer as long 
as needed. Please be patient as we 
work out the wrinkles. 

Thank you!





Vinalhaven School News

Vinalhaven Return to 
Learning Update:

A group of Vinalhaven staff are 
meeting each week this summer 
to stay informed with current rec-
ommendations for the 2020-2021 
school year. We use this time to 
compare other plans from around 
the state and nation and monitor 
any COVID developments on 
Vinalhaven. We will be working 
towards a customized plan that 
works for our students and fami-
lies. We are grateful to have such 
a dedicated group of teachers 
giving their time over the sum-
mer to make sure students have 
an exciting, safe, and effective 
return to learning. Bryan Feezor 
is particularly excited to be work-
ing with the teachers and the new 
administration as great ideas are 
already being generated! More 
updates will be coming…

Superintendent’s Letter
Parents and Citizens of Vinalhaven,
I would like to introduce myself to you as your interim superintendent of schools. I recently retired from RSU#22 (Hampden, 
Newburgh, Winterport, Frankfort) after serving those communities for twenty-eight years as their superintendent. I was 
superintendent of schools in Dover-Foxcroft (SAD #68) for two years prior to my RSU#22 service.

I have been meeting remotely with select school personnel to learn of your school community. We are discussing among 
many themes two major points at this moment. The first one is the upcoming budget referendum vote on Tuesday, July 14th. 
The second topic is discussing what school programming will look like when the 20-21 school year commences.

I will make my first visit to the school on Monday and Tuesday the 13th and 14th of July. Our July school board meeting is 
Wednesday, July 22nd.

Please feel free to contact me at the school when I am on site. Also, my email address is rlyons@rsu22.us, and my cell 
phone is 745-4571.

On behalf of the Board of Directors who constructed your school budget for the upcoming year, please support their efforts 
by affirming the budget on Tuesday the 14th.

In advance, I thank you for your involvement in your school and community.

Respectfully,
Richard Lyons



More School News

Vinalhaven Community 
Outreach 

We need your help and we’re 
here to help you 

We have set up a COVID-19 
fund to help islanders who 

have been directly, financially 
affected by this virus. 

Donations may be mailed to 
VCO, PO Box 15, Vinalhaven. 
Please mark Covid-19 in the 

memo 
If you need help, and fit our 
criteria, please contact us by 

email 
vhcommunityoutreach@gmail

.com 
  Thank you. 

We are a 501 (c) 3 organization 
 

 

Covid-19 Financial Help
Unemployment Benefit for Self-
employed People 
Go to the Maine Department of 
Labor Bureau of Unemployment 
Compensation webpage to apply. 
www.maine.gov/unemployment

General Assistance (GA) 
A program to help cover costs for 
basic needs like food, housing, 
and utilities. Contact Andrew 
Dorr, Town Manager, 207-
863-2042  townmanager@
townofvinalhaven.org

Vinalhaven Community Outreach 
(VCO)  VCO has a COVID-19 
fund to help islanders who 
have been directly, financially 
affected by COVID-19. Contact 
vhcommunityoutreach@gmail.
com

Dear Vinalhaven students, 
parents and community;

Hello! My name is Monte 
Selby, the new school 
principal, and by the time 
you read this, Michelle and I 
will be living in Vinalhaven. 

A very sincere thanks to all of the friendly people who 
have been incredibly helpful these past few weeks!

I grew up playing sports, writing songs, riding 
motorcycles, and going to school with my brothers and 
sisters in Gage, Oklahoma, population 418. During high 
school, my family moved to Kansas, where I finished 
high school and college, then became a teacher, a 
principal, a husband, a dad, a professor, and an author. 
I also enjoyed writing songs and performing, which led 
to a publishing and recording artist contract with MDM 
records, Nashville. In 2008, Michelle and I moved to 
Colorado, and then in 2016, to Cumberland, Maine, 
where our youngest child graduated from high school. 
Now, our kids are scattered across Maine, Colorado, 
New Mexico, and Thailand. Yes, we’ve lived surrounded 

by wheat fields, mountains, and now, ocean! We love 
small towns, small schools, learning everyone’s name, and 
getting involved in the community.

During July and August, you’ll find me at school 
preparing for our upcoming school year. Bryan Feezor, 
the assistant principal, and many school staff members 
are already fully engaged in making sure this year will 
be unforgettable - in a good way! I’ve been incredibly 
impressed with the efforts your school and community put 
forth to help students finish last school year, and I know 
you’ll support making this next year a success. These are 
unprecedented and stressful times for everyone, but please 
know that our mission at school will be to make this the 
best school year ever. Whether you see me at school, out 
exploring the island, performing music, or dining out 
(COVID permitting), don’t hesitate to stop me and visit 
about school. Even if we stand 6 feet apart, I’ll be paying 
attention and ready to hear what you have to say.

Thank you for this opportunity to live and work in 
Vinalhaven,

Monte Selby











Reading Online Wind
on a Kindle

Norbert Leser shared his steps for 
converting the online Wind into a more 
easily readable version on a Kindle.

Download the wind to your com-1.	
puter/device

Create an email message ad-2.	
dressed to your Kindle account

Subject of the email is the word 3.	
“Convert”

Attach the wind PDF to the email 4.	
body (no other text)

Send email5.	

After a short while open your Kindle 6.	
app and synchronize - the Wind 
should appear in your library!

To find the Kindle email account men-
tioned above, you need to open the 
Kindle app and go to ‘App Settings’ in 
your menu at Kindle’s home page. It lists 
‘Send to Kindle Email Address’ - copy/
paste that address and you’re all set.

Vinalhaven Eldercare Services 
Carver’s Harbor Market has been extremely helpful during all 
of this stay at home period. As you know Vinalhaven Eldercare 
Services is not going to be able to do our large fund-raising 
events this summer. Carvers Harbor Market has graciously 
agreed to let Vinalhaven Eldercare Services have the round 
up this summer. 

I am asking that those of you who do curb side pickup when you 
place your order to ask them to round up for VES or add a small 
amount to your order to help support us and if you go to the 
store shopping that you please ask the cashier to round up for us. 

This is going to be a very different summer for us, and we 
really need your support. Thank you for your help keeping our 
Homestead and all of our programs going.



 

 

 
 

WE ARE HERE TO HELP 
The economy presents many challenges to us these days. 

One of them shouldn’t be your health care. 

ICMS has many programs available to help with your medical  
and dental care costs. 

 
1. We offer a sliding fee scale for those who qualify based on income. The sliding 

scale offers discounts on medical, behavioral health, physical therapy and 
dental care. 

2. We have a pharmacy program with Kennebec Pharmacy which offers 
discounted prescriptions for those without prescription coverage. Savings can 
be significant.  

3. We can also assist patients without drug coverage in applying for free 
medications or discount cards. Some manufacturers also offer a free 30-day 
trial even if you do have drug coverage.  

4. We can also help you with applications for Mainecare or other federal 
programs. In addition, Pen Bay Medical Center has a program to help with 
medical bills.  

 
Please reach out to Leslie Dyer at lesliedyer@icmsvh.org or 207-863-4341, ext 

1114 or Carter Stanley at 207-863-4348 or ecstanley@icmsvh.org  
for more information or with any questions. 



Stressed out by COVID-19 and the recent 
tragedy in town? Don’t know who to turn to?

Remember, the Medical Center is here for you with trained 
therapists available to help you through difficult times.

You can reach Dan Keniston, LCSW at 207-837-4057 
or Jeff Wilber, LCSW at 207-449-9448

We have appointments available by telemedicine through 
Zoom. We are offering a free visit for anyone who is 

struggling during these challenging times. 
You can call Dan or Jeff directly.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Dinah 
Moyer at dmoyer@icmsvh.org or 207-863-4109.





Write to Friends
We are sure these folks would love to 

hear from islanders /friends during the 
coronavirus pandemic

Jaquelyn Ames
c/o Goodwill-Kendall

Lane House
Freeport, Maine 04032

Lucy Wadsworth
30 Community Drive

Camden, Maine 04843

Joan Mitchell
Assisted Living Floor 

Quarry Hill 
Camden, Maine 04843

Carlene Michael
Boardman Cottage

Islesboro, Maine 04848

Charles M. Miller
1725 Honore Avenue

Sarasota, FL 34232

Gladys Walls 
(new address)

PO Box 702
Newcastle, Maine 04553

Herb Conway
Nans Case
Barb Davis

Priscilla Rosen
Leonard “Buddy” Skoog

Pat Nick
Virginia Olney

Marguerite Mills 
Calderwood Homestead

18 Beaver Dam Road
Vinalhaven, Maine 04863

Ora “Buddy” Warren
Harbor Hill Center 
2 Footbridge Road

Cape Rosier Unit Rm. 3
Belfast, Maine 04915

Ann Anthony
Caroline Morton
Dottie Knowlton

Windward Gardens
105 Mechanic Street

Camden, Maine 04843

Rosemary Anthony
7 North Shore Drive

Owls Head, Maine 04854

Does your 
Organization or 

Business need Hand 
Sanitizer? 

ICMS can help! 
Email Dinah

dmoyer@icmsvh.org

Vinalhaven Eldercare 
Services 

Needs Your Help
During this critical time, 
VES is grateful to have a 

dedicated staff of caregivers 
who ae going above and 

beyond and making personal 
sacrifices to ensure that the 
residents of the Calderwood 
Homestead remain healthy 
and safe during these scary 
times. We need each one of 

them to ensure adequate 
staffing at the Homestead. 

However, there is currently 
one staff member who needs 

temporary housing on the 
island to continue working at 

the Homestead. 

If you or anyone you know 
might have housing available 

for a few months over the 
summer, please let Linda 

Lynch know at 
863-9343. 

Thanks for your help.

COVID-19 INFORMATION
For the latest Town updates, visit 
www.townofvinalhaven.org 
There is a link on the homepage 
to all Covid-19 information and 
resources. 
Also visit Facebook facebook.
com/townofvinalhaven 

If you have Covid-19-related 
questions or concerns contact 
207-863-2168 or VHEOC@
townofvinalhaven.org

Subscribe to receive Town Covid-
19 Updates automatically in your 
inbox. Go to Subscribe on the 
Town’s website and subscribe to 
“Town Alerts”. Also subscribe 
to CivicReady® Emergency 
Notifications to receive text and 
phone alerts.



Looking for 
babysitting jobs
Call Ava 867-5600

Quarry
Reminder

Life Rings at the quarries are for LIFE 
SAVING. They are NOT WATER TOYS 
and should not be used as such. 

Thank you –  Vinalhaven Parks 
Commission

Trivia Answers
1. Boston Americans in 1903
2. Strawberries and cream (since 1877)
3. Athens, Greece

Maine Trivia
Henry Dearborn, American soldier and statesman 
(Fort Dearborn, Illinois and Dearborn, Michigan 
are named for him) had a daughter, Augusta, and 
in 1799 the town of Cushnoc, which became 
Harrington in 1797, became Augusta.







 

PENOBSCOT ISLAND AIR 

 
P.O. Box 273, South Thomaston, ME 04858 

Terminal Lane, Owls Head, ME 04854 
(207) 596-7500 • www.penobscotislandair.net 

 
 
 

 
 
 

1999 pursuit for Sale 

 
 
$29,500. Gorgeous boat!!! Very 
good condition. 28+’. Runs and 
looks great. Garmin GPS, radar, 
depth finder. With aluminum 
bunk trailer. Reupholstered 
cushions. Ready for summer fun 
and fishing! Call Drew 860-490-
3001 or Dkeir@cox.net.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Those we love don’t go away, 
they walk beside us every day... unseen, unheard, 

but always near, still loved, still missed, and very dear.
—Unknown

207-837-7011



Vinalhaven Taxi

(207) 720–0056

Free Deliveries of 
Essentials

paid for by ICMS!

Ferry/Airstrip Connections
Here and There
on Vinalhaven

By Reservation or by Chance

Jeanne Bineau-Ames

There are some who bring 
a light so great to the world 

that even after they have 
gone the light remains.

—Unknown

Interested in Serving 
Your Community? 

Helping Your Neighbor?
An intensive 8 week EMT 
class will be starting very 

soon with openings!
Online, Zoom, 

independent study, 
as well as 3 Saturdays. 

Call for more info 
(207) 863-2119 

Vinalhaven Ambulance



Be the things you loved most 
about the people who are gone.

—Unknown



Get the Help You Need
ICMS offers behavioral health services. 
Contact Dan Keniston, LCSW at 
207-837-4057 or Jeff Wilber, LCSW at 
207-449-9448

Maine Statewide Crisis Hotline 24/7 
for immediate crisis-oriented help 
1-888-568-1112

Maine Warm Line 24/7 for connecting 
with someone if you need mental and 
emotional support 1-866-771-9276

Online Anonymous Recovery Programs:
Narcotics Anonymous – namaine.org
Alcoholics Anonymous – csoaamaine.org
Nar-Anon – nar-anon.org 
Al-Anon – maineafg.org



Community Lunchbox 
Union Church, attn: Lunchbox
PO Box 249 
Checks payable to Union 
Church
Memo line: Lunchbox

Meals on Wheels
Vinalhaven Eldercare 
Services
attn: Meals on Wheels, PO 
Box 624 Checks payable to 
VES 
Memo Line: Meals on Wheels

Open Bible Baptist Church 
Corona Virus Relief Fund 
(CVRF) 
Open Bible Baptist Church
attn: CVRF
PO Box 465, Checks payable 
to Open Bible Baptist Church
Memo line: CVRF

Vinalhaven Community 
Outreach 
PO Box 15, Checks payable 
to VCO, Memo line: Covid-19

Vinalhaven Fuel Fund 
Sue Radley, attn: Vinalhaven 
Fuel Fund
14 Lawson’s Quarry 
Rd, Checks payable to 
Vinalhaven Fuel Fund

The Brown Door at the Union 
Church
Union Church, attn: Food 
Pantry
PO Box 249
Checks payable to Union 
Church, Memo line: Food 
Pantry

All addresses = Vinalhaven, 
ME 04863

How You Can Help
donate to local service groups



FMI please contact Anna 
knitwitmaine@gmail.com or Gabe 

gabemcphail@gmail.com

@ Home or the Transfer Station

COMPOST NOW!
COMPOST Reminders:

Transfer Station Composting does not allow 
for the composting of certain items. Please...

NO (ShellFish) Shells
No Bones, No Meat, NO DAIRY

No Yard Waste
No Compostable Products

NO Produce Stickers
Thank You for Composting!

There are no goodbyes for us. 
Wherever you are, you will 

always be in my heart. 
–Mahatma Gandhi



AA
Our meetings have 

temporarily gone online, 
for URL and times

please email

 VinalhavenAA@gmail.com

A L -A NON
MEETING CHANGE

Until further notice, 
Al-Anon meetings will 

be held virtually.

To join the meeting by internet 
OR phone, please email 

vinalhavenalanon@gmail.com 
or call 207-952-1817

Help is also available from Maine 
Al-Anon maineafg.org

and World Al-Anon al-anon.org
We are here for you! Newcomers welcome!

SUNDAY
Worshop Service Live Feed 

Streaming at 11:15 @ Open Bible Baptist 
live on Facebook

Open Bible Baptist Church Corona 
Virus Relief Fund (CVRF) will purchase 

and deliver food for anyone in need. 
Donations for the Corona Virus Relief 
Fund can be made out to Open Bible 

Baptist Church with CVRF in the memo 
line. All financial or item donations will 

go directly to help those in need. 
FMI Conatct Cathy 286-2550

Kate 409-2969 or Maggie 863-2185

Find Anonymous Peer 
Recovery Programs ONLINE

Portland Recovery Center
portlandrecovery.org
Narcotics Anonymous

namaine.org
Alcoholics Anonymous

csoaamaine.org
Nar-Anon

nar-anon.org 
Al-Anon

maineafg.org

Union Church
Partnering with the Maine 
Seacoast Mission and the 
United Church of Christ 

~Welcomes You~

Sunday Service
at 11:00am 

Please wear 
masks

If you need pastoral care, 
please contact 
John Potter

729-7024
or 

Ruthie Philbrook
863-4507



 
 
 

Fathom Seafood and Meats 
 

Offering free delivery of a 
variety of fresh meats from 
Wiggins Butcher shop. Call for 
free delivery and a full menu 
including steaks, ground chuck, 
sausage, pork chops, fresh 
chicken, fresh cooked lobsters, 
and much more!  
 
Kelly and Lee Oxton: 703-6720 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


